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Monthly Board Meeting
April 20, 2015

Board Members Present:  Al Smith, Vice President, Charles Marston, Treasurer, Neil Robinson, Member at Large, Ed Cox, Member at Large, Anne-Marie McDonald, Member at Large, Sandy Helms, Secretary

In Victor Wilson, President, absence, Al Smith, opened the meeting 

In order to cover preparation materials for the Annual Board Meeting, the Agenda for this meeting was rearranged to ensure proper time to cover all items for the Board Meeting mail outs.

Annual Meeting:  Recommendations for New Board Members for 2015 – 2016 will include Anne Marie McDonald and Gene Cole to fill the two vacancies.  Sandy Helms, Secretary, will draft the Agenda, The Proxy, Ballot to Elect Directors for the Board and Victor Wilson will supply the State of Community letter to be included in the Annual Board Meeting mail out.  Charles Marston, Treasurer, supplied the EPA Financial State for the Period Ended March 31, 2015 with the Proposed Budget for Period Ended March 31, 2016 that will also be included in the mail out.

Motion was made and seconded that the above information be included in the mail out and it was approved.

Committee Reports:

	Treasurer Report -  

	Checking Account balance 		$50,221.87
	Portion for reserve (21 months) 	$22,890.00
	Net checking “cushion” 		$27,331.87
	
	MFCU reserve				$81,419.82
	Discretionary spending		$22,586.55

Treasurer’s report was approved.

	Tennis courts – Neil reported that someone would be coming to Emerald Plantation tomorrow (April 21) to give an estimate on cost to resurface the tennis courts.  A report will be given at the next meeting.

	Pool – The pool has been drained and the apron surrounding the pool has been pressure washed.  After the pool has been cleaned a decision will be made whether or not to repaint the pool this summer.  The leaking pipe in the pool house has been repaired and is ready to go.  It was reported that we need 5 new lounge chairs for the pool area and 6 lounge chairs need to be repaired.  Commercial Craft in Morehead City can order the chairs and also repair the others.  After much decussion a motion was made and seconded and approved that we purchased the needed 5 chairs and have the repairs done on the 6 chairs.

	Landscaping – a proposal was presented to the Board to remove the berm next to the pool house.  Discussion followed

	Lights, Club house, Streets – Ed Cox reported 2 major repairs have been made on the lighting.  Also, for safety and security purposes two tall lights are needed that will shine down on the pool at night to keep the pool well lighted and also for pool security.   After discussion a motion was made, seconded and approved to have these lights installed as soon as possible.

	Streets – no report

	Architectural Committee  - A homeowner attended the meeting to discuss with the Board a letter he received regarding his dog fence.  Gil Lowery will meet with the homeowner and will report back to the Board at the next meeting.

	Community Watch – Al Smith reported that two signs have been ordered for Neighborhood Watch.  One will be for the Marina, and one to be installed at the Stop Sign as you come to the round-about.  

	Social Committee – Sandy Helms requested funds be allotted to purchase a grill for the Club House to be used for Community Socials.  After discussion, funds were designated to purchase a gas grill for the Club House.  Sandy also reported that plans are underway to have a Community Social in the month of May, possibly the afternoon of the Annual Meeting or perhaps Memorial Day weekend.   Hamburgers and fixings for hamburgers and drinks will be furnished by the Association and homeowners/renters will be asked to bring a covered dish.   An announcement pertaining to the Social will be announced at the Annual Meeting.

	Planning Committee – Al Smith reported that a Committee meeting will be set up after the Annual Board Meeting.

	New Business - After much discussion the Board decided to the let Lawn Rangers remove the shrubbery on the berm next to the pool house that is damaged and make the berm area more presentable.  This will be done under our original contract with Lawn Rangers and after this change is made, further decisions will be made if necessary.

	Charles Marston, Treasurer, will schedule an Audit.

	No further business the meeting was adjourned.  
	














